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The Crank Case 
 

To all my fellow club members, 

With the enthusiasm and support of the club and all the hard work of the 
Board of Directors and Committee volunteers, I think 2017 was a fun year 
for the Club.  With that, I would like to thank all of the Board and 
Committee volunteers for what you have done for our club to make it a 

great success.  Bryan and Ross have run a long stent as the clubs Treasurer and Secretary and I 
thank them for keeping the cohesiveness of the club together in the last few years and they deserve 
a break from these positions. With the majority of current volunteers continuing on in their current 
positions, I believe the cohesiveness of our club will continue.  Reed Hiltermann continues on as the 
Vise President, Jeff O’Neil as the Newsletter Editor and Facebook Master, Diane Cahill as the 
website Master, and Mike Cahill as the Door Prize Master.  I will continue on as a “Voting Member” of 
the Board in case of any ties during any voting procedures.  We welcome Pat Germain as our new 
President, Dave Brown as our new Treasurer, Cathy Short as our new Secretary and Steve 
Niebergall as our new Cruise Controller.  Thank you for volunteering and supporting the club. 

We garnered a few new club members this year and I really look forward to sitting down with you 
during our meetings to get to know you better rather than standing up in front of you. 
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Christmas Party: Saturday, December 16, Sarge’s Grill (6436 US-Hwy 85 Fountain), 
noon - 3:00pm
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Both 2017 & 2018 Board and Committee volunteers meet this month to go over the position duties as 
outlined in the bylaws and to review the success and improvements that we want to make for our 
Club.  I think 2018 will be another fun and successful year for our Club.   

I look forward to seeing you at our Club Christmas Party this coming Saturday, December 16th.  Ross 
has sent out an e-mail detailing the event. 

I wish all of you a very Merry Christmas and a Joyous New Year. 

Neil 

P.S. - Don’t forget to renew your membership.  Renewal forms are on the website 
www.mustangers.com. Click on the “Get Involved” link at the top and click on the Membership Form 
link, print it out, fill it out and bring it to the next club meeting with you dues. 

Club Meeting Minutes (18 November) 

The meeting was called to order at 6:30 PM by President Neil Case. 

There was 1 guest present - former member Ron Kay. 
The minutes from the October meeting were read and approved. 
The treasurer’s report for October was read and approved.  

Old Business 

The results of the audit were given. There were no major issues with the audit. The only issue is the 
handling of the club prize patrol money. The audit committee suggested that at the end of each club 
meeting the person who is in charge of the prize patrol count the money, keep $50 seed money, and 
turn the remaining money over to the treasurer to deposit in the Prize Patrol Ent account. Thank you 
to Dave Brown and Jeff ONeil for doing the audit. 

The club Christmas party will be held at Sarges’s Grill on December 16th from noon to 3 PM. The 
details of the gift exchange at the club Christmas party were given. The limit for the gifts for the 
member gift exchange was set at between $20 and $30. Bryan has contacted Toys for Tots and they 
stated that gifts for toddlers (1 month to 2 years) and older children (10 to 12 years) were the types 
needed most.  [Editor’s note: Bryan has challenged that each club members bring two toys for the 
Toys for Tots donation.] 

Aaron Cosley gave a report on the Old Colorado City Customs and Classics Car Show. He said that 
he was able to donate $1000 to Canine Companions and the Alzheimer’s group and $500 to 
Veteran’s housing group. Next year’s show will be on the same weekend in August and he is hoping 
that the club will continue as a host club. He feels that next year’s show will be better run than this 
year’s. He is planning on adding Foster Children as another group to donate to. 

Aaron asked what month the club would like to host the First and Main show. It was decided that 
June would be best. 

Aaron also gave details concerning the Christmas party to be held at Johnny Martin’s on December 
23 starting at 5 PM. The cost will be $25 per person which includes and door prize. 
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The election of officers was held and all nominees were elected unanimously. The new officers are 
as follows: 

President … Pat Germain 
Vice president … Reed Hiltermann 
Secretary … Cathy Short 
Treasurer … Dave Brown    

The ongoing problem with the committee representative for the Rocky Mountain Mustang Roundup 
was discussed. There is a possibility of the club trying to fulfill its duties via phone and email. Neil is 
going to contact the committee to see if the club could have members attending the event volunteer 
to help the other clubs instead of being on the committee. 

The next board meeting will be held on December 5th at 6:30 PM at the IHOP on Constitution near 
Powers Blvd. This will be a combined meeting of the old and new board members to cover the duties 
of the positions and answer any questions.  

New Business 

Bryan said that the club is going to place an order for more club shirts. There is a minimum order of 
24 shirts and the club will make up the difference between the shirts requested by the members and 
the required 24 shirts. 

Marc Schips asked the board and the members to consider giving a donation to Shield 616 which 
donates body protection to police officers. This will be discussed at the next board meeting and 
brought to the members at the January club meeting. 

The door prize drawing was held. 

There was a motion to adjourn the meeting and it was passed. The meeting adjourned at 7:32 PM. 
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Club News 
Phil Long Ford Membership Benefits 

Below is a list of benefits that Phil Long Ford is extending to club members. 
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A Gearhead’s Christmas Party at Johnny Martin 

Johnny Martin is hosting a Christmas Party for interested club members. 
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Interest Links 
(Club members often share links to things that are of interest to them … this may be.of interest to you also) 

1.  Mustang Evolution Video  

2. Mustang photos from various social media links 

© 2017, RMMC �6

https://youtu.be/nR3OdeqiEF8
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Club Archive 
  

The first page of the November 2004 newsletter … 
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Club Mustangs and Others 
1965 Fastback 1970 Mach 1 2002 Roush 360R 2012 GT Coupe

1966 Coupe 1973 Mach 1 2004 GT Coupe 2013 GT Convertible

1967 Coupe 1976 Mustang II 2004 Mach 1 2013 GT Coupe

1967 GT Coupe 1982 GT T-Top 2005 GT Coupe 2014 Roush Stage 3 
Coupe

1967 Fastback 1983 GT convertible 2005 GT Convertible 2014 Convertible

1967 GT500 Fastback 1985 GT Convertible 2006 GT 2015 GT Convertible

1967 Convertible 1985 GT Hatchback 2006 V6 2015 Fastback

1967 Shelby GT350 
Fastback

1987 GT 2007 Coupe 2015 GT

1968 Coupe 1994 GT Convertible 2007 Mustang GT 2016 Fastback

1968 GT Fastback 1996 GT Coupe 2008 Bullitt

1997 Coupe 2008 GT500

1968 GT350 Fastback 1998 GT Coupe 2008 GT/CS 
Convertible

1968 High Country 
Special

2001 Bullitt 2008 Shelby GT500 
KR

Others

1969 Boss 429 2001 Cobra 2009 Shelby GT500 1955 Mercury Sun 
Valley

1969 Convertible 2001 GT Coupe 2010 GT Convertible 1970 Mercury Cougar 
Eliminatior

1969 Mach 1 2002 GT Convertible 2011 Shelby GT500 1970 Mercury Cyclone 
Spoiler

1970 Boss 302 2002 GT Coupe 2012 Boss 302
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Calendar 

Club Events

05 December Board Meting (@ IHOP Powers & Constitution, 6:30pm to 7:30pm)

16 December Christmas Party (@ Sarge’s Grill, noon to 3pm) [Refer to the meeting minutes 
in this issue for additional information.]

02 Januay Board Meting (@ IHOP Powers & Constitution, 6:30pm to 7:30pm)

20 January Club Meeting (@ IHOP on Stetson Hills for Election of next year’s club 
officers, 6:30pm to 7:30pm)

Local Events
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Club Clothing 
  

There are two sources of club clothing: Graffi-T’s Screen Printing and More, and Lands’ End.  Graffi-
Ts is located in the Springs and provides silkscreened clothing.  Lands’ End is available online and 
provides their clothing embroidered with the club’s logo. 

Graffi-Ts 

Graffi-T will provide club clothing that includes the Mustangers logo on the left chest and the running 
horses across the back.  The long sleeve garments also include a left and right sleeve print.  The 
colors that work best with our logos are:  white, light grays, light blues, pinks, light greens, yellows, 
red, tans, and orange.  The available styles are: sweatshirts, hoodies, long sleeve t-shirts, short 
sleeve t-shirts, and ladies v-neck t-shirts.  A minimum order of 24 or more pieces in mixed styles, 
colors and sizes is required.  In order to meet the minimum order quantity, the club accumulates 
individual member requests until the minimum quantity is met, then places an order.  There are shirts 
available from previous club orders.  Please contact Bryan Lowry about clothing currently in the 
club’s shirt inventory. 

Lands’ End 

Rocky Mountain Mustangers stitched-logo apparel is available from Lands’ End.  Use this link Lands' 
End to access the club’s Lands’ End website to place an order.  The logo is shown below.  Clothing 
items include shirts, sweaters, blazers, jackets, and caps.: 

The cost of an item is the cost to apply the logo to the item 
you select ($8.50) plus the cost of the item itself, and 
shipping (typically $9.95 for multiple items).  There is no 
minimum quantity; orders may be placed for single items.  
The time from placing the order to receiving it is typically 
three weeks. 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https://business.landsend.com/store/rocky_mountain_mustangers/
https://business.landsend.com/store/rocky_mountain_mustangers/
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Club Sponsors 
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Board of Directors and Committee Members
Below is a list of board of directors and committee members that you may contact with suggestions 
and/or questions 

2017 Officers

Neil Case President president@mustangers.com

Reed Hilterman Vice President vicepresident@mustangers.com

Ross Schwyhart Secretary secretary@mustangers.com

Bryan Lowry Treasurer treasurer@mustangers.com

LaRon Cosley Chairman of the Board chairman@mustangers.com

Committees

Reed Hilterman Cruise Contoller cruise@mustangers.com

Jeff ONeil Newsletter Editor newsletter@mustangers.com

Mike & Diane Cahill Prize Patrol raffle@mustangers.com

Dawn Schoon / Diane 
Cahill

Webmaster webmaster@mustangers.com
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Membership Form (New and Renewal) 
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About Us 
  

Rocky Mountain Mustangers, Inc. (referred to as 
“RMMC”) is incorporated as a nonprofit organization.  
Our purpose is to preserve and promote interest in 
all model years of the Ford Mustang and other Ford 
Motor Company vehicles.  RMMC offers its members 
the opportunity to participate in a variety of cruises, 
activities, exhibitions, competitive events, and 
exchanges of knowledge and experience.  We 
provide fellowship with other members to help assist 
in the hobby of enjoying our cars. 
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Club meetings are held the third 
Saturday of each month.  Refer to the 
club’s website (mustangers.com) or 
the club’s Facebook page (Rocky 
Mountain Mustangers) for specific 
location and time.

Board meetings are held the first 
Tuesday of each month beginning at 
6:30pm at the IHOP near Powers 
and Constitution.

Rocky Mountain Mustangers Club 

PO Box 7102 

Colorado Springs, CO 80933

http://www.mustangers.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1279083798825100/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1279083798825100/
http://www.mustangers.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1279083798825100/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1279083798825100/
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